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Greetings OSSL members,
 
We have completed the first third of our season and I am pleased to provide 
this summary.

Membership
 
We have 70 paid members with a few stragglers still to come, so the league is
in good shape with our numbers and finances.

I am pleased to report we have 11 new members this year.  

Welcome to the league Peter LaRoche, Sean O'Donnell, Steve Parkins, John 
Ravenda Daryl Schiedel,  Fateh Shirazae, Neil Thornton, Bob Topp and 
Dwight Winfield.

A special welcome to Johan Brydson and Joanne Ricard.  It has been a few 
years since we have had ladies join the league so it is nice to see Johan and 
Joanne playing reqularly.

Attendance

We have been averaging 18 players on Saturdays and Sundays, and 13 on 
Tuesdays.

Our Frederick turnouts have been down a bit due to the 401 traffic but 
hopefully that will improve as the construction work progresses.  (Who am I 
kidding?).

Multiple Winners

As we have completed 35 regular events, we are starting to see several 
multiple winners



3 – Time winner – Jim “the Machine” McLaren

2- Time winners 
Andre “the Beast” Bellemarre
“Lightning” Larry LaSalle
“Dangerous” Doug Greenaway
Dan “the Bulldozer” Brodrick
Ed “the Zed” Zvirbulis
“Runnin'” Ron Parker

Keep it going guys!

High Runs

We have had only four runs over 50 so far, and two more in majors.
We expect to see more as the season moves ahead.

First Major

We 34 members play in the first Major of the season.  

The results were as follows;

1st Glen Armstrong
2nd George Molnar
3rd Dave Snoddy
4th Kevin Patrick

High Run went to Kevin Brown with a 62.

The full results can be found on the website.

Note – Schedule Change for the next Major.

We are moving the date one week ahead to February 3rd and 4th so as not to 
conflict with legion playdowns in which a number of our members are 



competing.  

We are hoping for a strong turnout for the next major, and appreciate your 
support of the event.

That's all for now.  Good Cuing!

Glen Armstrong

President

OSSL


